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2nd February 2024

Principals Update

Good afternoon, I hope this this week's bulletin finds you well. It was a chip heavy lunchtime today as 

we celebrated with students completing their DofE Bronze and Silver awards alongside handing out 

free chips to 11H who won this week's revision competition by some margin (there were some very 

pleased students who picked up both revision and DofE chips!)

The presentation of Duke of Edinburgh certificates represents the culmination of a period of real 

commitment and hard work from students, and they should be rightly proud. As always, congratulations 

to Mr Liley and the superb team that support the students. Photo's of the award winners are overleaf.

Miss Roberts, our Head of PSHE, has organised our first PSHE week, scheduled for the week 

commencing February 5th. Students will be talking part in extra PSHE sessions in form time. This week 

serves as a valuable opportunity for our students to delve into essential life skills and knowledge in 

addition to their lessons.

Here's a brief overview of the focus topics for each year group:

Year 7 - Treating People Equally: Empowering our students with the principles of equality, fostering 

an inclusive environment for all.

Year 8 - Safety and Risk: Nurturing awareness and responsible decision-making to ensure the safety 

and well-being of our students in various aspects of life.

Year 9 - Money Management: Equipping students with foundational skills for effective money 

management, preparing them for future financial responsibilities.

Year 10 - Democracy and International Laws: Engaging students in understanding the principles of 

democracy and international laws, fostering a global perspective on civic responsibilities.

Year 11 - Managing Stress and Preparing for Next Steps: Providing strategies for stress 

management and guiding students in preparation for their future endeavours post-secondary education.

Thank you for your continued support in ensuring the well-rounded development of our students.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact Miss Roberts.

You'll also find in this week's bulletin details of two new OAT competitions available for students to 

enter.

Have a good weekend
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Art and Design

Please find below a picture of some Year 8 

Textile students who have finished their 

decorative cushions this week. They made 

their own printing block with their chosen 

design, printed the fabric with a repeated 

pattern and then made the cushion with 

their printed fabric. They tie dyed the back. 

They were very happy with the finished 

results!

Sports Updates:

Year 7 Boys Football

The Year 7 boys football team on Tuesday 

afternoon were defeated by a strong 

Sprowston side in the County Plate 

Competition. The boys battled extremely 

hard, created a number of chances with 

Osky netting a penalty with five minutes 

remaining. We couldn’t quite find an 

equaliser but a performance to be proud of. 

Year 8 boys are in action this afternoon 

against Taverham in the County Plate 

Competition.

Cross Country

Good luck to Niamh Mcinally and Jonah 

Life who are representing Norfolk this 

weekend in the County x-Country 

Championships in Lincolnshire after a 

very wet Norfolk heats!.

National Apprenticeship 

week 5th-11th February

If you or your child is interested in finding 

out about apprenticeships, how to apply, 

sectors and various levels of 

apprenticeships, please see this 

link: Parents and carers guide to 

apprenticeships

https://amazingapprenticeships.com/app/uploads/2022/01/Apprenticeship-Hints-Tips-for-Parents-Carers-V2.pdf
https://amazingapprenticeships.com/app/uploads/2022/01/Apprenticeship-Hints-Tips-for-Parents-Carers-V2.pdf
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Principals Update

.

There are 500 house points available next week for the house with the highest attendance!
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Cambridge University Outreach

Please see the information below from Caius College – Cambridge

We are inviting able Year 9 and Year 10 students from Hertfordshire, Norfolk, Bexley, Bromley, Newham, 
Waltham Forest, Barnet, Lewisham and Greenwich to take part in Caius 9&10, one of our online after school 

programmes for young people attending state schools in our link areas.

Please note that students who took part when they were in year 9 last year should not re-apply, as this is the 

same programme.

Caius 9&10 Programme
Deadline: Friday 22 March 2024

The program will consist of a series of online after-school sessions. The students will receive both guidance and 

ideas on how to explore subject interests, and an introduction to studying at University. Students will also have the 
chance to talk to current Cambridge students and attend an online lecture.

Session 1, Wed 17 April 2024, 4:30-5:30pm: Introduction to studying at university and Oxbridge
Session 2, Wed 1 May 2024, 4:30-5:30pm: Exploring subject interests

Session 3, W/C 13 May 2024, 5:00-6:00pm: Taster lectures (one STEM lecture, one humanities)

Session 4, Wed 5June 2024, 4:30-5:30: Student Life Q&A (life at university, clubs, societies)
Session 5, Wed 19 June 2024, 4:30-5:30: Session chosen by students

Please ask students to register their interest by completing this short survey form. Please note, this form requires 

a digital signature from a parent/guardian/carer (this can be done on a touchscreen device or with mouse on a 

desktop computer)

https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_2srWC9yArjsCXXw

The deadline for signing up is Friday 22 March 2024 and students will be notified by Monday 15 April 

2024 whether they have been successful in gaining a place on the programme. We welcome applications from all 
students and we will prioritise applications from high-achieving students with a widening participation background 

(e.g. Free School Meals, living in care etc).

Kitchen Assistant Vacancies:

Responsibilities include Till work, washing up, food preparation, sandwich preparation, food service, cleaning etc, 

catering experience beneficial.

Term time only

Hours 9-2 and 10-2
Rate of pay £10.42 per hour

Email broadlandhigh@edwardsandblake.co.uk
Contact Chris Seddon

913 Bus
Thank you to all those parents and carers that have been in touch this week regarding issues with the 913 

bus service, we have been in contact with the LA regarding this and should you wish to raise concerns, details are 
below:

NCC Transport - 0344 800 8020

2nd February 2024
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In keeping with our commitment to provide students with outstanding careers guidance and tailored 
support when choosing their next steps after school, Broadland will shortly be using Unifrog, an award-
winning, online destinations platform. All students in all Years will have access to this website by the end 
of the academic year.

We will begin with Year 10 students to enable them to add work experience placements - we will send 
Y10 students and their parents further information about how to do this next week.

Students access the platform by clicking a link in their welcome email, which will also be sent to their 
school email address next week. They will then be able to create a password and can begin using the 
platform.

They will sign in to Unifrog using their academy email address and password and they can do so from 
any computer, tablet, or smartphone. We would encourage you to use the platform with your child so 
you can support them through the process of deciding their next step.

Unifrog is the universal destinations platform and is designed to support learners in making the most 
informed decisions about their futures and has a range of tools that are suitable for all year groups. 
Each student has their own account where they can explore all the career and next step options 
available to them and find information on everything from managing their workload to writing a winning 
CV. Students have access to a wide variety of video and written content, and interactive quizzes and 
tests, including:

Section of the 
platform

Examples of what students can do Suitable 
age range

Quizzes Finding their interests, personality type, preferred work 
environment, and skillset.

Years 7-11

Exploring pathways Explore careers, career sectors, subjects, sign up to free 
webinars, explore MOOCs and courses, and find wider reading 
materials.

Years 7-11

Recording what 
you’ve done

Record their in-class and extracurricular activities, record 
examples of their skills, and see the record of CEIAG events the 
school has added to their accounts.

Years 7-11

Work experience 
placements

Record their work experience placement, keep track of its 
approval process, fill in a day today placement diary.

Year 10

26th January 2024
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Kooth

Kooth is a web based confidential support service available to young people. Kooth provides a 

safe and secure means of accessing mental health and wellbeing support designed specifically for 

young people.  

Kooth offers young people the opportunity to have a text-based conversation with a qualified 

counsellor. Counsellors are available from 12noon to 10pm on weekdays and 6pm to 10 pm at 

weekends, every day of the year on a drop-in basis. Young people can access regular booked 

online counselling sessions as needed. Outside counselling hours’ young people can message our 

team and get support within 24 hours.

When students register with Kooth they will have support available to them now and in the future. 

Support can be gained not only through counselling but articles, forums and discussion boards.  All 

content is age appropriate, clinically approved and fully moderated.

To find out more visit

www.Koothplc.com (adults)  

www.kooth.com (young people) 

where young people can register and others can find out more about the service. 

You can also view a short video about the service at: https://vimeo.com/318731977/a9f32c87de.     

2nd February 2024

http://www.kooth.com/
http://www.kooth.com/
https://vimeo.com/318731977/a9f32c87de
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Safer Schools App

As part of OAT we have free access to the Safer Schools App. The Safer Schools App is an award-winning 

safeguarding resource, developed in partnership between Ineqe Safeguarding Group and Zurich Municipal, that 

helps entire school communities to better protect themselves in the digital world, through delivering contemporary 

and contextual safeguarding information to teachers, students, parents and carers.

Parents and carers have access to information on the popular social media platforms used by their children and 

their friends. They are also provided with an insight on critical issues such as bullying, sexting and gaming and 

are given easy to follow advice on how they can make their homes and the devices they give their children safer. 

Parents and carers can download the app and scan the QR code to the left or enter the code for our academy -

7675. 

Students have access to age appropriate information, advice and guidance on keeping themselves safe online. 

Students can download the app and scan the QR code to the right or enter the code for our academy - 4898.

If you have any questions or concerns about safeguarding please do not hesitate to contact one of the BHOA 

team.

danielleratcliffe@broadlandhighoa.co.uk rachelwyatt@broadlandhighoa.co.uk melaniestubbings@broadlandhighoa.co.uk

2nd February 2024

https://saferschools.ineqe.com/ourhelpcentre/10
https://saferschools.ineqe.com/ourhelpcentre/9-who-are-zurich-municipal
mailto:danielleratcliffe@broadlandhighoa.co.uk
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